
To: Brenda Aguilar, Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA)
From: Office of Planning, Research and Evaluation (OPRE), Administration for Children and Families (ACF)
Date: October 7, 2014
Subject: Increase Number of Respondents to Generic Clearance Information Collection

The PII Pretesting of Evaluation Surveys (OMB 0970-0355) was approved on 3/29/2013.

Request.  One of the PII sites, CAPP, would like to request an increase in burden hours and respondents for the following

activities: CAPP Frequently Asked Questions and Consent Letter to Parents and Guardians and the CAPP Parent-Guardian

Interview with Consent Script.  The original request was approved for a total of 100 respondents and 41 hours for those 

two activities combined.  

We would like to request approval to interview an additional 47 respondents as part of our pilot and cognitive testing. 

This will result in additional 23.5 burden hours. .


